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                      Balboa Tennis Club 
           Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
                             April 16, 2019
 Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
Attendees:  Janene Christopher, Gary Smith, M.A. Hillier, Andrew Macfarlane Remy Serrano, Geoff Griffin and Colleen Clery Ferrell. Ruben Carriedo and Todd Linke were not in attendance.
The March 2019 meeting minutes and absences - MMS&C
Member/Guest presentation – Keith Tran was asked by Colleen to speak with the Board. He gave a background description of himself and his tennis career. 
President's Comments (Janene Christopher) – 
· Steel for the Press family Pavilion is coming from out of state.
· Geoff and Manuela requesting tarp to be taken down due to stuffiness in the Pro Shop. Request will be passed on to Whitney Construction.
· Fencing approval needs to go through DSD – San Diego Developmental Services Department. Hoping to fence in the heart of the Club.

· Tournament Desk area of Press Pavilion will have 2 swinging panels. There will be flexibility to use one or two doors.
Tennis Director’s Report (Geoff Griffin)
· Spring Tournament went well except for 2018 designation on trophies. ($1100 was raised for LED Lights according to Colleen)
· Wounded Warrior Camp running May 6-11. 50 Warriors will be arriving from all over the country for a week of activities on and off the court.

Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery Ferrell)
· Explanations regarding 100K lighting donation from Una Davis. Still finding proper channel for accepting the money. Not able to be accepted by GSDCTC. Board approved lifetime membership and designation of two large pavers for Davis family.Donor requesting privacy moving forward.
· Letter was mentioned from member who was upset about large groups and high school players using multiple courts. Increased notice of incoming groups for member information will be posted in the future through Club Updates.
· California Senior Games interested in holding larger tournament at BTC Sept. 14-15.More details forthcoming. Requesting Geoff Griffin to run the tournament.

· Homeless persons desiring to purchase club membership need to have specific restrictions in light of recent challenges at the Club, to be put in writing.
· Membership total at 1360 
Committee Reports 
· Budget and Finance (Colleen and Remy) 
· $122,549 in the bank. 
· In the month of March, permits were down and membership was up. Total income up 5K due to BTC Spring Tournament income. 
· Expenses in March included end caps for court 11 and additional nets. Repair and maintenance low, yet will pick up in May prior to National Open. Security high due to major repair of video cameras. Staff expense for CPR/AED training. Net income for March $4260.
· Year-to-Date net income up $5288 over last year. Budget to Actual up $760 over 2018. 
· Facilities 
· Windscreens along 5-8 were replaced.

·  Benches in front of 5-8 will be repaired and refurbished in May prior to the National Open.
· Holes on light poles around Club have been plugged to prevent further influx of bees.
· Constitution and Bylaws - None
· Employment and Personnel – None
· Ethics – None
Contract and Lease
· Cafe – Received final Health Department certification for Café.
· Lease with the City of San Diego – Lease is with City lawyers getting final approval before signing by City and BTC.
Other Issues
· Newsletter - scheduled for May 2019 – On schedule
· Website – Adding Route 6 Cafe
· Advertising/Public Outreach – None
· Fundraising – 32 players participated in LED Lighting Project Social. Not a large amount of revenue produced, yet provided awareness for need to fund lighting project. Moving forward, Board recommended $50 charge per player entry.
Unfinished Business

· Decision on Perforated Roof for Press family Pavilion – MMSC
· Complimentary membership pricing for members 90 years old and above  – MMSC
· Walk on courts for the next month – switch to 15 &16 after several members opposed using court 5&6. Final decision will be made at May meeting.
New Business

· Several dates in October 2019 are being considered for Press Family Pavilion and “Little Mo” paver dedication. Decision next month.
Adjournment: 8:23 p.m.                 
Next board meeting will be May 21, 2019   
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